
 

Dear Mr Ghebreslassie,  

 

I have reviewed the CCTV footage you supplied and it did not include CCTV footage for the 

main/dance hall. 

 

Please provide us with the CCTV footage for the main hall from 23.00 hours on 13th July 

2024 to 03.00 hours on 14th July 2024. We will pick it up on Thursday the 1st of August 2024. 

 

Please note that it is a breach of your premises licence if you fail to supply us the CCTV 

footage.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Festus Akinboyewa BSc; MA 

Noise & Nuisance Officer, Environment and Resident Experience 

 

Haringey Council 

Level 9, Alexandra House, 10 Station Road, Wood Green London N22 7TR 

 

T. 020 8489 5192 

M. 07792437283 

festus.akinboyewa@haringey.gov.uk 

 

www.haringey.gov.uk 

twitter@haringeycouncil 

facebook.com/haringeycouncil 

 

 

 

 

From: Festus Akinboyewa  

Sent: 15 July 2024 00:23 

mailto:neil.gage@haringey.gov.uk
http://www.haringey.gov.uk/


To:  

Cc: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 

Subject: Request for CCTV images for 13th to 14 July 2024 

 

Dear Mr Ghebreslasie, 

 

Council officers conducted a visit to your licensed premises known as Stadium Lounge, 783 

High Road Tottenham London N17 8AH on the night of 13th/14th July 2024 at approximately 

00.30 hours and observed an unlicensed event and unauthorised licensable activities taking 

place. 

 

Please can I request the CCTV footage from 23.00 hours on 13th July 2024 to 03.00 hours 

on 14th July 2024 as part of Council’s investigation by Wednesday the 17th July 2024, as I 

suspect you held an unlicensed event and carried out unauthorised licensable activities. 

 

Please note that it is a breach of your premises licence if you fail to supply me the CCTV 

footage. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Festus Akinboyewa BSc; MA 

Noise & Nuisance Officer, Environment and Resident Experience 

 

Haringey Council 

Level 9, Alexandra House, 10 Station Road, Wood Green London N22 7TR 

 

T. 020 8489 5192 

M. 07792437283 

festus.akinboyewa@haringey.gov.uk 

 

www.haringey.gov.uk 

twitter@haringeycouncil 

facebook.com/haringeycouncil 

 

mailto:Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk
mailto:neil.gage@haringey.gov.uk
http://www.haringey.gov.uk/


 

 

From: Charlene Thorneycroft <Charlene.Thorneycroft@haringey.gov.uk>  

Sent: 16 July 2024 14:31 

To:  

Subject: CCTV request form 13th July 2024 from 21:00 to 14th July2024 0300  

 

Dear Mr Tekleweni Ghebreselassie 

 

We are writing to formally request your CCTV for the above dates following the visit carried 

out by our officer, where an event was witnessed taking place following a refusal of the 

temporary event notice.  

 

Please can you download a copy for us, and we will attend to the premise to obtain a copy of 

premises by 25th July 2024 to collect this.  

 

You are reminded that failure to provide us with a copy of your CCTV upon request is a 

breach of your licence which is stated below.  

 

THE PREVENTION OF CRIME AND DISORDER 

 

The Premises shall install and maintain a comprehensive CCTV system which shall comply 

with minimum requirements agreed between the Licensee and the Metropolitan Police 

Service Licensing Officer.  

 

The CCTV shall cover all entry and exist points (including the ‘smoking area’) enabling 

identification of every person entering the Premises at any time of day and irrespective of 

lighting conditions. The positioning of the CCTV cameras shall be agreed between the 

Licensee and a Metropolitan Police Service Licensing Officer prior to the opening of the 

Premises.  

 

The CCTV system shall continually record whilst the Premises are open for licensable 

activities and during all times when customers remain on the Premises. All recordings shall 

be stored for a minimum of 31 days with date and time stamping on the footage.  

 

A staff member from the premises who is conversant with the operation of the CCTV system 

shall be on the premises at all times the premises are open to the public. This staff member 

must be able to  



provide a Police Officer or an authorised officer of the Licensing Authority with copies of 

recent CCTV images or data with the minimum of delay when reasonably requested.  

 

Posters stating that CCTV is in use at the Premises shall be displayed at or near the 

entrance to the Premises and within the building itself.  

 

CCTV must be used when the premises is open to the public.  

 

We are also considering a review of your licence for non compliance.  

 

Kind Regards  

Charlene Thorneycroft 

Noise and Nuisance Officer  

 

 

 

9th Floor, Alexandra House 

10 Station Road 

Wood Green, London, N22 7TY 

 

Charlene.Thorneycroft@haringey.gov.uk 

 

www.haringey.gov.uk 

twitter@haringeycouncil 

facebook.com/haringeycouncil 

 

If you need to report something please log it here: Report It or use our Online Service: 

Contact Frontline Why wait when you can do it online 

 

Please consider the environment before printing this email. 

 

 

mailto:Charlene.Thorneycroft@haringey.gov.uk
http://www.haringey.gov.uk/
https://our.haringey.gov.uk/reports/add
https://eforms.secure.haringey.gov.uk/ufs/EMAIL_CONTACT.eb?SERVICE_ID=OT
https://www.haringey.gov.uk/contact-haringey-council


 

 

 

From: Festus Akinboyewa <Festus.Akinboyewa@haringey.gov.uk>  

Sent: 12 September 2024 15:56 

To: 'teklit teklit' <  

Cc: Jennifer Barrett <Jennifer.Barrett@Haringey.gov.uk>; Licensing 

<Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 

Subject: RE: Offer of a simple caution - Stadium Lounge 

 

Dear Mr Ghebreselassie, 

 

Further to my email below, you attended our office yesterday at about 12.00 hours and we 

provided you with the following advice regarding refusal of your Temporary Event Notices: 

 

 That you must demonstrate to the Responsible Authority, in this case the Council and 

the Police, that you can and how you will act to uphold all the four licensing 

objectives. 

 That you should submit your Temporary Event Notices at least 10 working days 

before the date of your planned events so that you can have the opportunity to 

appeal to the licensing committee in the event of refusal of your Temporary Event 

Notices. 

 That holding a licensable event without getting an approved Temporary Event Notice 

can lead to a fine of up to £20,000 or a prison sentence of up to six months. 

 That you enquire from the Council and the Police what you need to do to prevent 

further refusal of your TENs. 

 In response to your enquiry about variation of your existing licence to extend your 

hours of operation, we advised you that you can apply for a variation of the licence 

and that the relevant parties will consider it under the four licensing objectives.  

 That if our advice is unclear to you, you should seek an independent legal advice 

possibly from Citizen Advice Bureau. 

 

Also, at the meeting yesterday, you were reminded that your Temporary Event Notice for the 

coming weekend has been refused, and you indicated that you understand the implications if 

you operate without the required authority in the future. 

 

Please note that if you operate this weekend without the required authority, we will withdraw 

our Simple Caution offer and refer the matter to our legal to commence a legal proceeding 

against you. We will also apply for a review of your existing licence. 



 

Kind regards, 

 

Festus Akinboyewa BSc; MA 

Noise & Nuisance Officer, Environment and Resident Experience 

 

Haringey Council 

Level 9, Alexandra House, 10 Station Road, Wood Green London N22 7TR 

 

T. 020 8489 5192 

M. 07792437283 

festus.akinboyewa@haringey.gov.uk 

 

www.haringey.gov.uk 

twitter@haringeycouncil 

facebook.com/haringeycouncil 

 

 

 

 

From: Festus Akinboyewa  

Sent: 12 September 2024 12:59 

To: 'teklit teklit' <  

Cc: Jennifer Barrett <Jennifer.Barrett@Haringey.gov.uk> 

Subject: RE: Offer of a simple caution 

 

Dear Mr Ghebreselassie, 

On the 21st of August 2024, Haringey Council offered you a Simple Caution for holding an 

unauthorised event and carrying out unlawful licensable activity.  

On the 11th of September 2024, you attended our office and expressed your willingness to 

accept the Simple Caution but needed a month to pay our costs and sign the Simple 

Caution. 

Please note that undertaking licensable activity when your Temporary Event Notice was 

refused is a serious offence that attracts maximum fine of £20000 and or 6 months 

mailto:neil.gage@haringey.gov.uk
http://www.haringey.gov.uk/
mailto:Jennifer.Barrett@Haringey.gov.uk


imprisonment. The Simple Caution in this case offers you the opportunity to discharge 

liability for prosecution for the alleged offence.  

Please be advised that unless you come to our office at Alexandra House, Station Road, 

London N22 7TY on the 10th October 2024 at 13.00 hours to pay the costs in full, and sign 

the Simple Caution, the matter will be referred to our legal department for consideration to 

commence legal proceeding against you. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Festus Akinboyewa BSc; MA 

Noise & Nuisance Officer, Environment and Resident Experience 

 

Haringey Council 

Level 9, Alexandra House, 10 Station Road, Wood Green London N22 7TR 

 

T. 020 8489 5192 

M. 07792437283 

festus.akinboyewa@haringey.gov.uk 

 

www.haringey.gov.uk 

twitter@haringeycouncil 

facebook.com/haringeycouncil 

 

 

 

 

 

From: Festus Akinboyewa <Festus.Akinboyewa@haringey.gov.uk>  

Sent: 05 September 2024 13:49 

To: teklit teklit <teklit38@yahoo.com> 

Subject: Re: Offer of a simple caution 

 

Good afternoon, 

mailto:neil.gage@haringey.gov.uk
http://www.haringey.gov.uk/
mailto:Festus.Akinboyewa@haringey.gov.uk
mailto:teklit38@yahoo.com


Further to our phone conversation, please come to our office at 9th floor Alexandra House 

Station Road N22 on Wednesday 11th September 2024 at 12 noon to sign the paperwork. 

Kind regards, 

Festus  

 

Sent from Outlook for Android 

 

From: Festus Akinboyewa 

Sent: Friday, August 30, 2024 2:14:36 PM 

To: 'teklit teklit' <  

Subject: RE: Offer of a simple caution  

 

Good afternoon, 

 

I write regarding the above subject. If you are in agreement with the proposed course of 

action, I would be obliged if you will come to our office at 9th Floor, Alexandra House, Station 

Road, Wood Green, London, N22 6TB on Monday the 2nd September 2024, between 11am 

to 2pm so the Simple Caution can be administered.  

 

Please note that you will have to pay the cost before the simple caution can be administered. 

Please contact me on 07792437283 to confirm the time suitable for you to attend on 

Monday. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Festus Akinboyewa BSc; MA 

Noise & Nuisance Officer, Environment and Resident Experience 

 

Haringey Council 

Level 9, Alexandra House, 10 Station Road, Wood Green London N22 7TR 

 

T. 020 8489 5192 

M. 07792437283 

festus.akinboyewa@haringey.gov.uk 

 

https://aka.ms/AAb9ysg
mailto:neil.gage@haringey.gov.uk


www.haringey.gov.uk 

twitter@haringeycouncil 

facebook.com/haringeycouncil 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From: Daliah Barrett <Daliah.Barrett@haringey.gov.uk>  

Sent: 14 July 2024 21:13 

To: 'NAMailbox-.Licensing@met.police.uk' <NAMailbox-.Licensing@met.police.uk> 

Subject: Fwd: Stadium Lounge Restaurant & Wine Bar, 783 High Road, Tottenham, London, 

N17 8AH. 

 

For info  

 

Sent from Outlook for Android 

 

 

From: ASB.Enforcement@haringey.gov.uk <ASB.Enforcement@haringey.gov.uk> 

Sent: Sunday, July 14, 2024 7:52:02 pm 

To: Daliah Barrett <Daliah.Barrett@haringey.gov.uk> 

Cc: Jennifer Barrett < >; EH - Out Of Hours < > 

Subject: RE: Stadium Lounge Restaurant & Wine Bar, 783 High Road, Tottenham, London, 

N17 8AH. 

 

Hi Daliah, 

  

I had a call regarding noise disturbance from the premises last night and attended at around 

midnight.  

  

They were holding a large event and carrying out a number of licensable activities at the 

venue despite the TEN Counter Notice issued to the Mr Teklewweni Chebreslasie which you 

sent to him by email on the 3rd July. 

  

http://www.haringey.gov.uk/
mailto:Daliah.Barrett@haringey.gov.uk
mailto:NAMailbox-.Licensing@met.police.uk
https://aka.ms/AAb9ysg
mailto:ASB.Enforcement@haringey.gov.uk
mailto:ASB.Enforcement@haringey.gov.uk
mailto:Daliah.Barrett@haringey.gov.uk


In their TEN application that was objected to by the police, they put the maximum number of 

people they intend to allow to be present at the premises to be 50, whereas, there were 

about 200 people in the premises when I attended last night. The hall was parked full and no 

doubt there would have been casualties had stampede or fire occurred.  To make the matter 

worse, the people in the hall were smoking anything and everything, including weed inside 

the hall. 

  

When I informed Mr Teklewwweni Chebreslasie that his TEN was refused and should not be 

holding the event, he feigned ignorance and said he only received an acknowledge of his 

application. I asked him to show me the acknowledgment in his email, he scrolled past the 

email containing the refusal notice but I asked him to let me see it. He then said that the 

email must have gone to the junk folder. I was going to put the report on our OOH Noise 

Return at the end of tonight’s shift. 

  

Aside carrying out unlicensed event, they provided false statements in their TEN application 

when they stated that only 50 people will be allowed into the premises and I observed about 

200 in the hall last night.  

  

I intend to start a criminal investigation and request for their CCTV footage or do you want 

the police to handle it? 

  

Best, 

  

  

From: Daliah Barrett >  

Sent: 14 July 2024 10:34 

To: Cllr Erdal Dogan>; Jennifer Barrett >; ASB.Enforcement@haringey.gov.uk 

Subject: Re: Stadium Lounge Restaurant & Wine Bar, 783 High Road, Tottenham, London, 

N17 8AH. 

  

Hello Cllr Dogan, 

  

The premises is on the monitoring list I have included the ASB Team in this email to see if 

they had any calls to the premises last night and can provide any information.  

  

I am working at Wireless this weekend so will follow up in the week on this also. 

Regards 

Daliah  

  

mailto:ASB.Enforcement@haringey.gov.uk


Sent from Outlook for Android 

 

From: Cllr Erdal Dogan <  

Sent: Sunday, July 14, 2024 9:58:00 AM 

To: Daliah Barrett <Daliah.Barrett@haringey.gov.uk> 

Cc: Cllr Ajda1 Ovat <  

Subject: Stadium Lounge Restaurant & Wine Bar, 783 High Road, Tottenham, London, N17 

8AH.  

  

Dear Daliah, 

  

I hope you are doing well. 

  

Once again, residents in Brooklyn and Bergen apartments were subjected to loud music 

emanating from the stadium lounge until early Sunday morning. I have instructed residents 

to document the disturbance with evidence and send them to the council. 

  

Living nearby stadium lounge, I am consistently exposed to heavy bass for 7 hours. This 

behaviour directly violates their license agreement, and such disruptive activity must be 

promptly stopped. 

  

Thank you so much for your help in this matter. 

  

Best wishes, 

  

Councillor Erdal Dogan 

Chair of Audit Committee 

  

Labour Member for Bruce Castle  Ward 

London Borough of Haringey  

River Park House, 225 High Road, London N22 8HQ 

 

https://aka.ms/AAb9ysg
mailto:Daliah.Barrett@haringey.gov.uk

